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SUBJECT:  A MOTION establishing support for King County to advocate for true and comprehensive immigration reform, that reunites and protects families, restores civil liberties, protects workers regardless of immigration status and offers a pathway to citizenship for the millions of undocumented immigrants in this nation as a priority for action in the 2006 (FY 2007) Federal Agenda - Legislative Interests for King County.

SUMMARY:  Congress is attempting to decide whether and to what extent the estimated 11-12 million undocumented immigrants to this country should be allowed to earn citizenship.

Status of Current Legislative Activity

House Action
On December 16, the House passed the Sensenbrenner bill, H.R. 4437 - the "Border Protection, Antiterrorism, and Illegal Immigration Control Act" on a mostly party-line vote of 239-182.  The House bill addresses only border security and enforcement and does not contain a guest worker plan or any provisions to address the estimated 11-12 million undocumented immigrants already in the United States.

Senate Action
In the Senate, Republican Leader Bill Frist and Democratic Leader Harry Reid announced on April 6 a compromise proposal sponsored by Senators Hagel and Martinez, which was to be offered as a floor amendment to a narrow border security bill, S. 2454 sponsored by Frist.  But later that day, the coalition split along party lines as senators disagreed about the number of amendments that could be offered and Senators went home on April 7 for a two-week recess without any further action on the bill. 

The Hagel-Martinez Proposal would create a guest worker program and set up a three-tiered system for the undocumented immigrants already here. The estimated 7 million undocumented immigrants who have been here more than five years would be able to stay and earn citizenship

by paying back-taxes, fines, passing a criminal background check, making an effort to learn English and waiting behind those already in line.

Those who have been here two to five years would qualify for temporary visas, which they would get at a point of entry, and be eligible to earn citizenship, too. Those here less than two years would be required to leave the country, but could apply to re-enter under a guest worker program.
President’s Action

On April 25, President Bush met with a bipartisan group of Senators and urged them to pass legislation before the end of May.  Although he declined to endorse a specific bill, he stated his support for earned citizenship and a comprehensive bill.
ATTENDING:
Maura Brueger, Director of Intergovernmental Relations, King County Executive’s Office

Mauricio Martinez, Community Relations Specialist, King County Executive’s Office
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